On March 2021, |, Miguel Abambres, found some bugs on my own ANN software, which
affected the results presented in this paper. The software was debugged and the computational
simulations rerun so that a new corrected version of the paper can be published during 2022.
Details about the effects of the bugs on the published results will be provided.

Meanwhile, feel free to get in touch to amgg@mailfence.com if you need more information.
Thank you and I’'m sorry for any problem this situation might have caused.
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